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Council yesterday were much more sharply anti-Soviet than Lodge’s statement. The key­
note of Lodge’s statement was his assertion that “We must now get all the facts so that 
whatever we do will be done in a sure-footed way and will be really helpful.’’ Guiringaud 
on the other hand said his government had instructed him “To ask for an urgent meeting of 
the Security Council so that the Council may adopt an appropriate resolution. If that reso­
lution were to prove impossible of achievement because of a veto we would have to envis­
age the immediate convening of a meeting of the Emergency Special Session of the 
General Assembly.”

2. In the course of the meeting the Hungarian Permanent Mission in New York, whose 
First Secretary had been allowed to sit but not speak at the meeting, circulated a note to the 
Secretary-General transmitting a further letter dated November 2 from Nagy to the effect 
that large Soviet military units had crossed the border of the country marching toward 
Budapest. The text of the letters from Nagy of November 1 and November 2 to the 
SecretaryGeneral are given in a following telegram.3

3. The Council adjourned until 3.00 p.m. today. We have learned from the USA delega­
tion that a resolution has been approved in Washington which is not as strong as the UK 
and France would want it. The USA is now prepared to put this resolution forward by itself 
if it cannot get UK and French agreement. The USA hope that the resolution would not 
come to a vote today so that the situation created by a probable Soviet veto can be delayed. 
In some circumstances they would be prepared to transfer this question to the Assembly 
but “the present circumstances are not the right ones”. Their concern is no doubt partly the 
desire to have all the facts and not to take hasty action on Hungary but also, we believe, a 
desire to keep the emergency session of the General Assembly free of other issues until it 
has dealt fully with the Middle East crisis.

4. The UK and French delegations on the other hand are still pressing for the early 
moving of a resolution calculated to get a veto followed by immediate action to take the 
question up in the Assembly.

10. DEA/8619-40
Projet de note du sous-secrétaire d’État aux Affaires extérieures 

pour le secrétaire d’État aux Affaires extérieures
Draft Memorandum from Under-Secretary of State for External Affairs 

to Secretary of State for External Affairs

Confidential Ottawa, November 3, 1956

SITUATION IN HUNGARY
The information from Hungary is contradictory and confusing. We are dependent almost 
entirely on newspaper reports, and I understand that even the missions in Budapest itself 
can only get a partial idea of the situation. Nevertheless, the following preliminary com­
ments on what is happening there might be of use over the weekend.

1 Pour les notes de Nagy, voir Nations Unies, Assemblée générale, Documents officiels, deuxième session 
extraordinaire d'urgence, Annexe, document A/3251, p. 1 et, Nations Unies, Conseil de sécurité, Docu­
ments officiels, onzième année, Supplément d’octobre, novembre et décembre 1956, document S/3726, 
pp. 119 à 120.
For the Nagy notes, see United Nations, General Assembly, Official Records, Second Emergency Special 
Session, Annex, Document A/3251, p. I and United Nations, Security Council, Official Records, Elev­
enth Year, Supplement for October, November and December 1956, Document S/3726, pp. 119-120.


